



HOTTQG website

Facebook

President's Note

Dear HOTT Quilters,

I hope that you will all have a blessed Thanksgiving with family and friends! It's so hard to believe that it's Thanksgiving already! (November 25th). And Christmas is 30 days later!

Our December 6th meeting at the Swisher Center will be our Christmas Party! I hope that you all can come! Alan will be cooking the meat and we ask that you each bring a dish to share!

See you December 6th, Alice



Please join us at our December 6th meeting as we have our holiday celebration.
Our barbecue expert Alan Nichols will be smoking the main course. Please bring a side dish or dessert.

Be ready to have good food and fun!





December

Susan Parham	12/03	
Doris Peardon	12/08	
Janet Downing	12/09	
Nancy Toth	12/18	
Barbara Machuga	12/21	
Marty Smith	12/25	
Anita Berrier	12/26	
Linda Nichols	12/31	
Lynne Shepherd	12/31	

2021-2022 Officers and Committee Chairs:

President – Alice Wise Vice President – LaWonne McCoy Secretary – Gerry Lou Wray Treasurer – Tracy Burkart Membership – Linda Nichols Hospitality – Shirley Sink Newsletter – Ellen Hart Community Outreach – Linda Fishell Door Prizes – Website- Tracy Burkart Quilts of Valor – Tracy Burkart Facebook – Gloria Stickney Historian – Open Quilt Show Chairs – Shirley Sink Cindi Sullivan

TREASURER REPORT

Beginning Balance 10/1/2021	\$14,809.33	
Deposits	\$	45.00
Checks Written	\$	154.06
Ending Balance 9/30/2021	\$1 ₆	4,700.27

QUILTS OF VALOR

News:

Ann Everett and I participated in QOVF.org's Take 5 Event. The event called for us to walk, run or sew something for any '5' increment – 5 blocks, 5 miles, etc. I made 5 blocks, she made 5 quilt tops. (Wow!) For our participation, we received a t-shirt and some charm squares. It was fun knowing that we were serving our veterans!

We will be accepting QOV star blocks for our block drive any time. The patterns can be downloaded from our website at http://www.hottqg.com/quilts-of-valor-presentations.html. We have plenty of fabric to give you for the blocks. Please call Tracy at 336-817-3347 to arrange to get fabric/block kits. We will be keeping any blocks turned in from this point forward for our use. Thank you again for your generosity. Keep it up!

We have other block kits and quilt kits that will be available at the meetings if you would like to take one home and work on it a little or a lot. Please don't feel pressured to make a whole quilt.

Thank you for all you do for our veterans.

December Sew Day

Yes, we will meet for Guild Sew Day on Monday, December 13, 2021. The holidays are a busy time. Come to Sew Day for uninterrupted sewing time to finish gifts or work on your quilt show entry. Or come just to visit friends.

We start at 9:30 and leave at 3:00. Swisher Center Security staff will open the outside classroom door prior to 9:30. It's a great place to sew. All the chars have rollers for your comfort. Hope you're able to join us!

Swisher Center at Forsyth Tech 1108 Swisher Road Kernersville, NC

Call Cindi if you have any questions. 336-405-2324



Heart of the Triad Quit Guild Meeting Minutes November 1, 2021 Swisher Center

Alice Wise opened the meeting around 6:30. She commented that there was a large group.

Welcomed 4 visitors and 1 new member

Wished happy birthday to those members with November birthdays

Asked about any special request

Prayers asked for Bill Grey currently in the hospital

Tracy Burkart asked for her step mother who has colon cancer

Meeting was turned over to guild Vice President LaWonne McCoy She introduced Pat Brantley from King. She specializes in landscape quilts Pat is on Facebook as Pat's Quilting. She awed us with examples of her work

Business meeting started after presentation

December 6 is our next meeting. We will celebrate the holidays with our annual Christmas dinner. Alan Nichols will be providing beef brisket and barbecue, members should bring sides and desserts Shirley Sink said that the guild will provide the paper products

Door prizes were awarded. Winners were Alice Wise and Ann Everett

Moved to approved October meeting minutes. Motion was made to accept and seconded

Treasurer's report was given by Tracy Burkart. Reported that at end of October balance was \$14,727

Fair update

Alice Wise thanked Linda Nichols and all the volunteers for their hours at the fair Linda reported that enough tickets have been sold to cover all costs. Anything else would be profit for the guild. She and Alan would be at Pineapple Fabric over the weekend for Pineapple's sale Alice mentioned that we have had new members and visitors due to our presence at the Fair.

Hospitality report from Shirley Sink. She was asked about members helping with refreshments. She replied any help is always welcomed.

Newsletter report. No information because Ellen Hart was not present

Community outreach

Linda Fishell reminded group of sew day on Monday November 8. To be held here at the Swisher Center from 9 to 3. Offered to show her quilting technique at her home. Just call to set up a time. No calls before 9 am

Margaret Kreis thanked those of the guild who had supplied her with scraps. She has made dozens of cat and dog beds for rescue groups

Quilts of Valor

Tracy Burkart explained what Quilts of Valor represents. She has blocks to be made for more quilts. Next presentation will be in April

Website

Tracy Burkart reported all forms and instructions for quilt show are available on website

minutes, continued:

Facebook

Gloria Stickney reported nothing new on Facebook.

Quilt Show

Mark Craven showed the posters for April quilt show. He credited Teri Craven for coming up with a very economical reproduction cost

Looking to produce something similar for book marks to be placed at quilt shops Shirley Sink reported she was making flowers for the award ribbons

Linda Fishell requested quilting books and magazines to be sold at quilt show

Show and Tell

6 presenters

Gloria Stickney showed new Wake Forest authorized fabrics and quilts

With no further business Alice Wise adjourned the meeting.

HOTTQG members featured



"PUSHING BOUNDARIES"

- Quilting Challenges by the Beecassos

On display in the Welborn Gallery November 4, 2021 thru January 8, 2022

This show includes the works of Beecasso artists Pat Arndt, Vickie Clontz, Ellen Hart, Kathy Johnson, Nancy Lassiter, Gail McNeill, Valerie Paterson, Joan Rutledge, Penny Sharp, Jenny Williams, and Mary Jo Wimberly.

open 9-4:30 M-F Free admission Bistro on site for lunch

YADKIN CULTURAL ARTS CENTER 226 E. MAIN STREET - YADKINVILLE, NC